Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

October 17, 2016
The Selectboard held a special meeting on October 17, 2016 meeting at Lake Eden Recreation Area.  The purpose of the meeting was to do a final site inspection of the campground after closing.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, George Sheldrick, and Tracey Morin.  
The meeting started at 5:00PM.
The Selectboard walked the campground and inspected the buildings and grounds.  All campers have been removed.  Inspection of the buildings revealed that there were cracks in the cement siding of the beach house.  Parker and Stearns will be contacted about this.  Painting of the trim of the beach house, requested at the final walk through, 2016 had not been completed.  Ricky said that David Whitney had requested some material at the far end of site #16.  This will be taken care prior to opening in 2017.  The ditch behind the lower campsites had not been mowed back.  Matt Grant will be contacted to do an electrical assessment and map out the breakers.

Tracey reported that Bob Spaulding had stopped at the office after meeting with Plumbing Solutions this AM.  The water and electrical are both shut down.  Bob returned all items for storage at the town office along with the extra set of keys.  The Selectboard asked that Jackie be contacted to return all keys, cash register key, and cash box and inquire about the petty cash which is returned each fall.  The Selectboard approved issuing the managers final check after these items are returned to the town office.  The Selectboard also instructed the town office to issue a check for $400 to Bob Spaulding for closing of the campground.
The Selectboard looked at the area for the new storage shed.  Clearing of trees and brush and placement of a 40’ culvert and fill are needed for the site preparation which will be done by the highway dept. in the spring.  Tracey was asked to contact Town & Country Sheds for a quote for a 14’x 28’Shed with double barn doors, T-111 siding with tan stain and green trim, metal roofing and no windows.  All should match existing buildings.
The meeting adjourned at 6:00PM.
Unapproved minutes

Tracey Morin,

Town Administrative Assistant
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